A TA DE LOS DE LA SEL DE L

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HOUSING AND URBAN DEVELOPMENT

WASHINGTON, DC 20410-3000

ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR ADMINISTRATION

AUG 2 2006

Mr. David Kling
Director, Federal Facilities Enforcement Office
Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assurance (2261A)
Environmental Protection Agency
1200 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20460

Dear Mr. Kling:

This letter is sent in response to Section 9007(b)(1) of Subtitle I of the Resource Conservation Act, created by the Underground Storage Tank Compliance Act of 2005, requiring Federal agencies to report on their underground storage tanks by August 8, 2006.

The Robert C. Weaver Building, HUD Headquarters, located at 451 7th St., S.W., Washington, D.C., has no underground storage tanks on the premises. The General Services Administration has included HUD in its report to Congress and the Environmental Protection Agency Administrator.

Should you have any questions on this matter, please contact Robert Byrd, Acting Deputy Director, Office of Administrative and Management Services, at (202) 708-0614, extension 7363.

Keith A. Nelson

Sincere

Assistant Secretary for Administration